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Starting the
Year on a
Sound

Footing...
Merle Allsopp

“The Minister of Social Development
has finalized his appointment of
members to the Professional Board
for Child and Youth Care, and we can
now proceed to constitute the Board”,
reads a letter from the Registrar of
the South African Council for Social
Service Professions to members of the
Professional Board for Child and Youth
Care, dated early December 2004!

Child and youth care workers across
the country have been wondering what
happened after the exciting election of
Board members was held at the end of
20083.

We were all waiting for the work
of the Board to begin, and then there
was no news...for a year. But this letter
indeed means that our field begins this
auspicious year of 2005 on a sound
footing. The Board will be constituted on
3 February, and meetings are scheduled
for the first year of its five-year-long
tenure. The complex task of developing
regulatory structures and mechanisms,
will begin!

Professional Board members are as

follows:

*Ms Merle Allsopp

(elected child and youth care worker)

*Dr. Senathi Fisha

(appointed to represent the community)

*Rev Barrie Lodge

(elected child and youth care worker)

*Ms Sbongile Manyathi

(elected child and youth care worker)

*Ms MRM Mothapo

(appointed person versed in law)

*Mr Donald Nghonyama
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EDITORIAL:

EDITORIAL BOARD:

(appointed to represent the
community)

*Ms Bessie Nkosi

(appointed member in the
employment of a social development
department in the provincial sphere of
Government)

*Mr Ashley Theron

(elected child and youth care worker)
*Ms Zeni Thumbadoo

(elected child and youth care worker)
*Ms Jackie Winfield

(elected child and youth care worker)

South African Child and
Youth Care
Writing

A review of the last year’s issues of
Child and Youth Care revealed that we
are growing local writers. The number
of articles published by local writers
more than doubled during the year. This
means that the NACCW was successful
in accessing more local articles, but
probably too that more of us were writing
— for ourselves and for publication.

In comparison to the previous year
(and this is very exciting) the number of
articles written by practitioners tripled.
We are hearing more from people ‘at the
coal face’ and that is very encouraging
—and enriching for the field.

In this first issue of 2005 Jackie
Winfield spells out for those of us who
are reluctant to read, the importance of
reading as broadly as possible. We also
advertise Writers’ Workshops in four
regions to encourage colleagues who
do not feel they have the skill to write, to
develop that potential.

Let’s make this a year of contributing
to our developing our profession. Let’s
read more, and write more.

Child and Youth Care, your South
African professional journal looks forward
to hearing from you.... @

NACCW

NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF CHILD CARE WORKERS

The National Association of Child
Care Workers is an independent,
non-profit organisation in

South Africa which provides

the professional training and
infrastructure to promote healthy
child and youth development and
to improve standards of care and
treatment for troubled children and
youth at risk in family, community
and residential group care settings.

National Executive Chairman

Mr. Francisco Cornelius, NHCRCC 43 Victoria Street,
Bloemfontein 9301 Tel: 051 444 2046;

Cell: 083 548 7543 email: francisco@shisas.com

Regional Chairpersons

Nazli Finch, Barie Lodge, Rosaline Claasen, Advocate
Saunders, Pat Heyman, Mark Gamble, Harold Slabbert,
Mvuyo Manyungwana, Lesiba Hennock Bapela, Donald
Nghonyama.

Professional Staff

Director:

Merle Allsopp BA. HDE, NHCRCC.
PO. Box 36407, Glosderry 7702

Tel: 021 762 6076, Fax: 021 762 5352
e-mail: merle@naccw.org.za

Deputy Director:

Zeni Thumbadoo, BA Social Work
PO. Box 17279, Congella 4013.

Tel: 031 201 7707, Fax 031 201 7754
e-mail: zeni@naccw.org.za

Sabitha Samjee

PO. Box 751013, Garden View, 2047
Tel: 011 484 1512, Fax: 011 484 2928
e-mail: naccwjb@iafrica.com

Training manager/Consultant:

Kathy Scott B.Soc.Sc (Social Work)
PO Box 36407, Glosderry 7702

Tel: 021 762 6076, Fax: 021 762 5352
e-mail: kathy@naccw.org.za

Regional Secretaries
Gauteng

Darlene Cigamony
Tel: 082 938 6246

Kwazulu-Natal
Pam Peter
Tel: 033 501 1620

Border

Beatrice Cross

PO Box 482. King Williams Town 5600
Tel: 043 642 1932 Cell: 083 998 4793
email: kwtcycc@border.co.za

Western Cape
Eddie Thesen
Tel: 073 387 7311

Eastern Cape

Alet Pretorius

Protea Place of Safety, PO. Box 13383,
Humewood 6013

Tel: 041 585 8577 Fax: 041 586 4829
Cell: 082 334 5263

Email: alet@proecape.gov.za

Southern Cape

Jonathan Gelderbloem

Masizame Shelter, PO. Box 2026 Plettenberg Bay 6600
Tel: 044 533 6640

Northern Cape
Margaret Van Wyk P.O. Box 985 Kimberley 8300
Tel: 053 872 1010

Free State
Micky Maraba
Tel: (w) 056 212 3445 or 083 922 0029

North Eastern Cape
Noni Xengana, Mzomtsha Children’s Home
Tel: 047 568 0049 Cell: 082 749 2928

Limpopo
Bridget Ramaite
Tel: 083 5622300

NPO No: 022-979
Web site: www.naccw.org.za
e-mail: headoffice@naccw.org.za
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